Level 10
1 Stratford Place
Montfichet Road

DEVEI.[]PMENT London
CORPORATION E20 1EJ

22 September 2015

INFORMATION REQUEST REFERENCE 15-051

oear I

Thank you for your information request, received on 24 August 2015. You asked the London
Legacy Development Corporation (Legacy Corporation) to provide the following information
under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA):

“Can you inform me of the following costs whether expended or budgeted in relation
to the former Olympic Stadium in Queen Elizabeth park.

1) The total cost in pounds sterling of installing of the original orange Mondo running
track for the London 2012 Olympics

2) The budgeted cost in pounds sterling to replace the Mondo running track running
for the 2017 Athletics world championships

3) The total cost in pounds sterling to install the grass turf and Desso grassmaster
pitch for 2015 events including the Rugby World Cup.

4) The budgeted cost in pounds sterling to replace the grass turf and Desso
grassmaster pitch in advance of West Ham taking up occupancy as the resident
football team.”

In relation to your first question, the Legacy Corporation does not hold this information. The
Olympic Delivery Authority (ODA) was responsible for the track at the time of the London
2012 Olympics. On the closure of the ODA, their records were transferred to the
Department of Culture, Media and Sports. Details about how to submit a freedom of
information request to DCMS are on their website -
https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/department-for-culture-media-sport

For your remaining requests, the information that the Legacy Corporation holds does not
break down the contract price or activity schedule in sufficient detail to be able to specifically
identify, retrieve or extract the information you have requested.

Section 12 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 makes provision for public authorities to
refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the
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appropriate limit, which for this authority is set at £450, based on 18 hours work at a set £25
per hour).

We estimate that it will take us in excess of the applicable time limit to determine the
appropriate material, plus the additional time required for the retrieval and extraction of the
information related to your request. Therefore, your request will not be processed further
and in accordance with the FOIA this letter acts as a Refusal Notice.

If you are unhappy with our response to your request and wish to make a complaint or
request a review of our decision, you should write to:

Executive Director of Finance and Corporate Services
London Legacy Development Corporation

Level 10

1 Stratford Place

Montfichet Road

London

E20 1EJ

Please note: complaints and requests for internal review received more than two months
after the initial response will not be handled.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you may appeal directly to the
Information Commissioner at the address given below. You should do this within two months
of our final decision. There is no charge for making an appeal.

Further information on the Freedom of Information Act 2000 is available from the Information
Commissioner’s Office:

Woycliffe House

Water Lane

Wilmslow

SK9 5AF

Telephone 08456 30 60 60 or 01625 54 57 45

Website www.ico.gov.uk

Yours sincerely

FOI / EIR Co-ordinator
London Legacy Development Corporation





